
Minutes 

An evidentiary hearing of the Department of Public Health was held on April 9, 

2024, remotely via Microsoft Teams: 

 

New Milford Community Ambulance Corp – Application for Expansion of Existing 

Service,  

Application #24-007 

 

Donna Hespe, President, and Zach Sawicki, appeared on behalf of New Milford 

Community Ambulance Corp. 

The proceedings were digitally recorded. 

The hearing convened at 9:00 a.m. with Attorney Kevin Hansted presiding. The 

hearing adjourned at 9:10 a.m. 

 


